Saint John Vianney Parish

ST. MARY'S CHURCH - ST. GABRIEL'S CHURCH

August 3rd, 18th Sunday in Ordinary Time

St. John Vianney Parish Staff

Father Hoan Dinh

(fr.hoan.dinh@dor.org)

Deacon Bob Colomaio Parish Deacon

(607-222-8601)

(bob.colomaio@dor.org)

Deacon Thomas Jack Parish Deacon

(201-982-2501) (thomas.jack@dor.org)

Michelle Wood Administrative Assistant

(michelle.wood@dor.org)

Nicole Ignatz Bulletin Editor

(nicole.ignatz@dor.org)

Becky White Business Manager

(rebecca.white@dor.org)

Sanjay Solomon Regional Finance Director

(Sanjay.Solomon@dor.org)

Betty Gerych Choir Director

(betty.gerych@dor.org)

Ellie Boutwell Accompanist

(607-776-6847)

Mission Statement

St John Vianney Parish is a welcoming home which embraces all people by sharing God's transforming love. We worship, celebrate the Sacraments, promote spiritual growth and are Christ's hands for those in need.

Vision Statement

Full Churches every weekend with a vibrant, diverse community of parishioners exercising our faith inside and outside the church as living examples of Christ's work.

Parish Pastoral Council

Council Co-Chairs: Jack Merriam & Shelly Wood

Vice Chair: John McKinley

Council Members: Al Hanning, Lisa Glovins, Deacon Bob Colomaio, Keith Glovins, Jack Merriam, Steve Cummings, Deacon Thomas Jack,

Sheri Neu, Pete Langendorfer

Youth Representative: Anna Truth

Ex Officio: Shelly Wood, Becky White

Parish Finance Council

Council Chair: Greg Hintz

Council Members: Pam Colomaio, Al Hanning, Bill MacNamara, Mark Alger,

Richard Yochem,

John Bell

Ex Officio: Becky White Shelly Wood





St. Mary's Church 32 East Morris St. Bath, NY 14810 Celebrations of the Lord's Day Saturday 4:00 pm at St. Mary's Church Sunday 8:00 am at St. Gabriel's Church 10:00 am at St. Mary's Church

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is available:

- * Saturday at 3:15 at St. Mary's Church
- * By appointment

Phone 607-776-3327 Fax 607-776-4767 Office Hours: Mon-Fri 8:00 am—3:00 pm Email: SJV@dor.org or SJV2012@dor.org



St. Gabriel's Church 78 Shethar St. Hammondsport, NY 14840

St. John Vianney's Parish Support for July 12th & 13th

Attendance: 322

Weekly Offertory Income: \$5,443.00

Secondary Offertory Income Catholic Charities: \$862.00

No Upcoming Second Collection Aug 9/10

Donations can also be made online under the donate tab on our website: **www.sivbath.org**

Sincere thanks for your support of our parish and its ministries!



Weddings

Please contact the Parish office six (6) months in advance.

Anointing of the Sick/Prayers for Healing

Our next anointing will be the weekend of Sat. August 16th & Sun. August 17th after each Mass.





If you'd like to request a

Mass Intention
fill out the envelopes that
are available in the pews or
in the offertory box
at the back of both churches, or
call/stop by the rectory
during office hours.

We welcome little ones in our community to celebrate the Sacrament of Baptism. For Baptism information please contact Deacon Bob for details.





If you have or know of any upcoming events you would like to see in the bulletin, please contact Nicki Ignatz. They need to be submitted a week or two prior.

Companions on the Journey

Think you might be interested? Please contact Jackie Hallifax (850-284-2251).

We will continue to meet every 2 weeks after the 10:00 am Mass at St. Mary's in the church.



Please keep all who have recently died, and their family, in your prayers.

The red Sanctuary Lamp, continuously aglow above or near the tabernacle, indicates the presence of Christ, the Blessed Sacrament. If you wish to have the Sanctuary Lamp lit in memory of a loved one, please contact the parish office. In addition, if you would like to sponsor the Altar Breads, Altar Wine or Altar Candles for a given month in memory of a loved one, please contact the parish office.





St. John Vianney Parish

Lana L, Paula Gardner, Dennis Dinehart, Dominic, Luther Perkins, Jane Hoelscher, Mary Bagley, Nancy Robinson and Lee Cornaire.

Names stay on the list for 3 weeks. A name may then be renewed by the individual or member of the family if needed.

Heavenly Father, heal the sick, comfort the sorrowing, encourage the discouraged and give us strength.

Scripture Readings

Aug 3rd, 18th Sunday in Ordinary Time

1st Reading: Ecclesiastes 1:2; 2:21-23

2nd Reading: Colossians 3:1-5, 9-11

Gospel: Luke 12:13-21



Collection for Turning Point Ministry

For the month of Aug is TBD

Please place the donations in the baskets in the back of both churches

If you are new to the parish and are considering becoming a volunteer for lecturing, usher, greeter, faith formation or at our parish events please contact the parish office or Nicki Ignatz to

get case trained, along with a background check and signing our code of conduct. It is required every three years.

Parishioners who have previously volunteered and would like to continue, or need to do case training again,

please contact Nicki Ignatz.





Daily Readings for the week

Monday August 4th

Numbers 11:4b-15, Ps 81:12-13, 14-15, 16-17, Matthew 14:13-21

Tuesday August 5th

Number 12:1-13, Ps 51:3-4, 5-6ab, 6cd-7, 12-13, Matthew 14:22-36

Wednesday August 6th

Daniel 7:9-10, 13-14, Ps 97:1-2, 5-6,9,

2nd Reading 2 Peter 1:16-19, Luke 9:28b-36

Thursday August 7th

Numbers 20:1-13, 34-38, Ps 95:1-2, 6-7, 8-9, Matthew 16:13-23

Friday August 8th

Deuteronomy 4:32-40, Ps 77:12-13, 14-15, 16 & 21, Matthew 16:24-28

Fifth Annual Super Cash Raffle!!

Tickets are \$20 and are on sale now after each Mass until sold out! This is the last weekend to purchase them after Mass.

There are 10 cash prizes and the top prize is \$1,000. Drawing will be held Sunday, August 10th, after the 10am Mass in O'Malley Hall.



See Jill Haynes to purchase the raffle tickets.



elp

Tickets are available now to purchase for the brunch on Sunday, August 10th after the 10:00 am Mass. Cost is \$5.00.

Please see Jill Haynes to purchase tickets after each Mass.

We are looking for volunteers next weekend, Sat Aug 9th and Sun Aug 10th to help prepare food for the Brunch, Sunday, Aug 10th after the 10 am Mass. Also looking for dessert donations for the brunch. Contact Jill Haynes to sign-up.

Altar flowers: Anyone is welcome to donate or provide flowers for the altar, or the church. If you have flowers (cut flowers) in your garden and would like to donate for Mass, please contact the office to coordinate with the floral ministry.





Dear friends in Christ,

This Monday August 4^{th} is the feast of Saint John Vianney, the Patron of our faith community. We welcome Bishop Matano who takes time to be with us this Saturday afternoon, August 2^{nd} , and to celebrate the feast of our parish's patron. We extend our deep gratitude to our bishop for being here with us.

Looking back in my calendar, I have been here for five weeks already. I continue to learn so many things about our parish and recognize God's blessings granted to us through a long history of our faith community. In terms of worship schedule, after July 4th weekend we started Eucharistic Adoration 90 minutes before daily Mass on Monday and Thursday at St. Mary's and on Tuesday and Friday at St. Gabriel's. Back in March, a short time after accepting this assignment, a message of opening the church for parishioners to visit and pray grew strong in my prayer. During the last few weeks of my ministry here, I have met some visitors on vacation. They took time to attend adoration and daily masses also. They were so glad to find a place where they can spend time with Jesus. Some parishioners expressed that they can pray better in a quiet and healing environment before the presence of the Holy Eucharist.

Recently, we moved the staff offices to the school building. Shelly and Nicki's office is now located in the former chapel on the first floor. Becky, our business manager and I have offices on the second floor. For those who cannot walk upstairs, we do have a room near Shelly's office so that our staff members and I can meet with you. In the near future, we will have a ramp installed outside the entrance to the school building. It will be easier for those who have wheelchairs or walkers. The telephone and internet services were installed. There were some technical problems during the first few days. I ask for your patience.

For the safety on campus, I invited Dan Poherence from the Risk Management Office of the diocese to join us for a tour and evaluation. Recently, he has sent back an update with photos of areas we need to fix soon, before more damages take place. In particular, the driveway between St. Mary rectory and church will start in September. The steps and the front side of St. Mary's church are waiting for repair in August.

Your warm welcome at the picnic event on July 19 and everywhere I have met you in our community have made me feel at home in this parish. Fr. Jim Jaeger has shared with me your love and dedication to this parish. Shortly after my announcement of moving to serve this parish, a parishioner in Mount Morris brought me a copy of the Catholic Readers Digest issued in September 1985. I found a short article "St. John Vianney, the Perfect Pastor", written by Bishop Thomas J. Grady. Toward the end of the piece, the author admired St. John's "openness and commitment to the Holy Spirit", and his "desire to tell people about the goodness of God and lead them to find peace in God's goodness." Let us ask for the blessing of St. John Vianney that we continue to follow his example as we always open ourselves to lead others toward God's goodness.

Enjoy the Summer's Sunshine

Fr. Hoan



During the summer, now through September 30th, our Daily Mass schedule will be:

St. Mary's: Mondays & Thursdays with Adoration at 4:00pm until 5:30pm and Mass starting at 5:30pm

St. Gabriel's: Tuesdays & Fridays with Adoration at 4:00pm until 5:30pm and Mass starting at 5:30pm.



St. John Vianney Parish of Steuben-County@St.JohnVianneyofSteubenCounty

Follow us on Facebook and check for church updates or postings

Our parish office is no longer in the Rectory.

We have officially moved over to the school building and into the chapel space.





This weekend there is a bulletin insert about the four youth who will be attending NCYC this fall.

Unlocking the Mystery of the Bible at St. Gabriels An 8-Week Catholic Bible Study

- Why is it so hard to read the Bible? And why should I?
- Using a combination of videos and discussion we can help you see the "Big Picture"
- The Bible Study has started and will continue through August 31 after the 8:00 am Mass.
- For more information call Kathy Donnelly at (607)382-3448 or email: **kmmd@hotmail.com**

St. John Vianney's Mass Intentions August 2nd - August 10th

Saturday, Aug 2nd

STM 4:00 pm Tim Robertson by Gallagher Family For The Briody Family

Sunday, Aug 3rd

STG 8:00 am Louies Surgery by Kathy & John **STM 10:00** am For the People of the Parish

Monday, Aug 4th

STM: 4:00 pm Adoration followed by Mass 5:30 pm For Fr. Hoan & Fr. Jim by Parishioner

Tuesday, Aug 5th

STG: 4:00 pm Adoration followed by Mass 5:30 pm For The People of the Parish

Thursday, Aug 7th

STM 4:00 pm Adoration followed by Mass 5:30 For The People of the Parish

Friday, Aug 8th

STG 4:00 pm Adoration followed by Mass 5:30 pm For The People of the Parish

Saturday, Aug 9th

STM 4:00 pm Mary Lou, Alex & Kelly Cornaire by Lee Cornaire

Sunday, Aug 10th

STG 8:00 am Stacia Fox by Elaine Fox **STM 10:00 am** For the People of the Parish

Thank you for attending Mass with us today. If you enjoyed it please consider a donation.



Please know you are the only reason we are here.